

## Wallacedene and Bloekombos – Coordination – Action Minutes

**VENUE:** SKYPE

**DATE:** 27 January 2021

**TIME:** 07:30 – 08:00



Agenda Item	Item Name	Action by			
1.	Welcoming	Amelia Van Rhyn			
1.1	Attendance Register	Ingard October	<b>Present</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Amelia Van Rhyn</li> <li>• Vincent Harris</li> <li>• Abdul Joseph</li> <li>• Reinhardt Avenant</li> <li>• Hilton Scholtz</li> <li>• Ingard October</li> </ul>	<b>Absent with Apology</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Loraine Cleophas</li> <li>• Robert Samuels</li> <li>• Andre Louw</li> <li>• Gregory Exford</li> </ul>	<b>Absent without Apology</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Petrus Robberts</li> <li>• Roderick Jacobs</li> <li>• Eugene Arendse</li> <li>• Riana Pretorius</li> <li>• Jackie Hintenaus</li> <li>• Kagisho Mihi</li> <li>• Cllr B Hansen</li> <li>• Zolile Siswana</li> </ul>
1.2	Confirmation of below Action Minutes	Amelia Van Rhyn	<b>Comments /Corrections</b>		
			No comments received.		

2.	FEEDBACK					
Agenda Item	Item Name	Action by	Current Status	Way Forward	Due Date	Responsible Department /Person
2.1	Negotiations: Infrastructure Invasions – 11 Pockets	R Samuels	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• A slight delay with the surveyor.</li> <li>• 4 in 1 water points to be installed.</li> <li>• Redo of pegging will be done by a surveyor.</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Surveyor will be on site from 27.01.2021.</li> <li>• Water points can only be installed once pegging has been completed.</li> </ul>		Informal Settlements- D Rangole / Robert Samuels
2.2	Incomplete Sewer Development – Maroela Housing Project	A Van Rhyn	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Deviation report was approved by City Manager.</li> <li>• Contractor confirm all payments was made to EPWP workers.</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Preparing the new contract, which need to be vetted by legal.</li> <li>• Aiming for contractor to be onsite in the first week of February 2021.</li> <li>• Prioritise the Circle at La- Boheme once contractor is on site.</li> <li>• Provide implementation plan.</li> </ul>		Housing Development- S Moodley
2.3	Botfontein Sewer Collapse 1. Reticulation to vacuum 2. Construction 3. Continues waste removal	A Van Rhyn	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Ongoing cleaning.</li> <li>• Sewer department does the vacuuming</li> <li>• Solid Waste cleans afterwards .</li> </ul>			Water & Sanitation , Housing Development & Solid Waste
2.4	Pump station – Electricity Failure	A Van Rhyn	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Problem getting hold of a Live line team otherwise a shutdown of the whole feeder will have to be done.</li> <li>• Pump station is now fully dependent on a</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Daily follow ups with Eskom.</li> <li>• Eskom scheduled to go on site.</li> <li>• Received confirmation date</li> </ul>		Subcouncil 2 – Amelia Van Rhyn

			generator as the transformer has now blown.	from Eskom[04.02.2021]		
<b>2.5</b>	Safety Operations Plan for move of transformer	<b>A Van Rhyn</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Security/Law Enforcement will be arranged once Eskom confirm a date</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Communication to be send to ED Nassiep [ Energy] &amp; ED Bosman [ Safety] before the implementation.</li> </ul>	27.01.2021	Eskom, Subcouncil & Law Enforcement
<b>2.7</b>	Education and Awareness	<b>A Van Rhyn</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1<sup>st</sup> meeting was held with Nashietah Leukes</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Second meeting to be scheduled with all the relevant departments.</li> <li>PPU and City Health to be included.</li> </ul>	1 <sup>st</sup> week in Feb 2021	Subcouncil 2 – Amelia van Rhyn
<b>2.8</b>	Figures of Illegal Pockets	<b>R Samuels</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Footage received from Bruce Sutherland.</li> <li>Analysing /Counting of structures from footage.</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Sending officials in the areas to do the counting.</li> <li>Feedback will be provided as meetings continue.</li> </ul>	TBC	Informal Settlements R Samuels
<b>2.9</b>	Remedial works at TRA	<b>R Samuels</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Site Visit was held with Chairperson at TRA, possible relocating of people from TRA</li> <li>Remedial work at the TRA can only be done once areas are cleaned</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Awaiting on final confirmation of the possible relocation of TRA people.</li> </ul>		Informal Settlements H Scholtz
<b>3</b>	<b>CLOSING</b>					
<b>3.1</b>	Other		None			
<b>3.2</b>	Closing Remarks	<b>R Avenant</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Big improvement on waste removal in the area. 300+ people will be employed to clean in the illegal pockets.</li> </ul>			<b>K Mihi</b>

